
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset  

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST  

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION  

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM  

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month 

 at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish Office for more 

information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS  

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Nativity of St. John the Baptist ð June 24, 2018  

Come and pray with us!  

VISION STATEMENT:  Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a  

spirit of welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play. 

òBEHOLD, ONE  

IS COMING  

AFTER ME;  

I AM NOT WORTHY 

TO UNFASTEN  

THE SANDALS  

OF HIS FEET.ó 

Acts of the Apostles 13:25 
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We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Kathleen Reid 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Ms. Patricia Gyscek 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Mrs. Rose Nastasi 
Religious Education Secretaries 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of June 24th, 9AM Mass 

Mon.  Victor Lamarque 

Tue.  Adrienne Reilly 

Wed.  Neal & Concetta Romano 

Thu.  Rinaldi Family 
 

Saturday, June 30th, 5 PM Mass 

Ann Keena, Judy Keena, Elisa Keena, Katherine 

Modell, Peter Graus Jr.  
 

Sun., July 1st, 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:00 AM Daniel Kimlicka 

9:30 AM Pauline Rahilly, Stanley J. Czwartacki, 

    Salvatore Guarneri, Rocco J. Mirro,  

    Joseph L. Tartaglione  

11:30 AM People of the Parish      

New Life  
in Christ  
New Life  
in Christ  

Scripture Readings for July 1, 2018 
 

 +  Wisdom 1:13-15; 2:23-24 

 +  2 Corinthians 8:7, 9, 13-15 

 +  Mark 5:21-43 

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

 

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

    June 30th/July 1st 
  

   5:00 PM  Fr. Michael 

   8:00 AM  Fr. Michael  

   9:30 AM  Fr. Frank Eisele 

   11:30 AM  Fr. Frank  

Remembering Our Sick  
  

Almighty and Eternal God, You are the 

everlasting health of those who believe in Youé 
 

 

If you would like to have the name of your loved 

one listed for 4 weeks in our prayers for the sick, 

please contact the Parish Office at 631.265.2200. 

Banns of Marriage - Third Time  
 
 Marifie Natividad & John Delirio 
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Happy Summer  
by Father Michael 

   This week summer formally arrived.  These months are certainly welcomed by our 
children and young people as they get a break from going to school.  Many people have 
projects around the house or yard that they save for the warmer months.  For some 
folks it may mean travel or a vacation.  Hopefully for everyone, it means an opportunity 
to enjoy some relaxing time, warm sunshine, and a break in the everyday routine of life.  
Enjoy. 
 
   There are a few projects that need attention at the Parish House.  The leaders and 
gutters have needed replacement for over a year now.  That repair should be done 
within the next week or two.  But, there are larger projects that need attention.  
Throughout most of the house there is a laminate floor that has been there for a couple 
of decades.  Unfortunately, boards are wearing out and popping up.  Once that 
happens it is like dominoes; it is difficult to stop the progression.  Also, the kitchen has 
reached the end of its useful life.  Cabinet doors are literally falling off, and the wood 
counter tops are beyond redemption.  We are looking into replacing the kitchen.  This 
will be a major improvement, and we are trying to accomplish it in a financially prudent 
way.  The parish has owned the house for over 15 years now and has invested little 
money in major improvements.  While I will enjoy a new kitchen, it is also wise to not let 
the place fall into major disrepair.  Finally, the front patio of the house is in desperate 
need of a power washing.  Is there someone out there who could help me with that 
project? 
 
   There is always a surprise or two around here.  Last week, early in the morning 
someone dropped off a litter of young kittens at the church.  Although I am not much of 
a cat guy, I have to say they were pretty cute.  The Animal Shelter was able to take 
them and should be able to find them good homes.  There are many things we can do 
here, but pet adoption is a bit beyond our ability.   
 
   Best wishes to Fr. John Sureau and the people of St. John the Evangelist parish in 
Center Moriches.  This weekend their church is being rededicated.  You may recall over 
a year ago a man barricaded himself inside the church and set it on fire before taking 
his own life.  It was a tragic situation.  The parish has functioned for the past year with 
all services being transferred to the school gymnasium and a former convent.  Iôm sure 
it will be a great celebration for them as they move back into their church.   
 
   Once a year the Pastoral Team and Office Staff take a day to evaluate the past year 
and plan for the next.  That day will be on Wednesday.  All Parish Offices will be closed. 

The Parish Office is closed on Wednesday, June 27th, for Staff Day.   
There is a 9:00 Mass Wednesday morning.  
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   In case you have not heard, our 30
th
 Anniversary Picnic was a huge success.  It is hard 

to say exactly how many people were there.  Over 600 responded and 
there was a spirited crowd throughout the day.  The weather could not 
have been more perfect.  Although there was a cloud cover, it kept folks 
from getting baked in the sun.  The live music was a perfect addition to 
relaxing and having fun on a summerlike afternoon.  The kids kept busy 
for hours with many games and group activities being offered.  And, in the 
course of the day over a thousand hot dogs and hamburgers were grilled. 
 
   It is hard to begin to offer an appropriate thank you for all the hard work and planning 
that went into a day like this.  But certainly, our hats are off to Joe and Linda Lescinski 
who organized the entire event.  Some parishioners helped out an hour or two on the 
day of the picnic.  Others were involved for weeks as they helped plan and work out all 
the logistics for a major undertaking like this.   
 
   Some parishioners brought their own tables and chairs and set up an impressive base 
camp to enjoy the festivities of the day.  Others stopped by quickly for a hot dog and 
were on their way.  I am so grateful to all those who participated.  The presence of so 
many made it a great celebration of the spirit of Holy Cross.  Good people sharing good 
times; it was a great blessing.   
 
   In addition to the picnic, there is at least one other piece of life at Holy Cross worth 
noting.  Last week we finished our first Alpha program.  About 39 parishioners 
participated in the ten-week program.   The ñteachingsò for the program are done through 
a series of DVD presentations.  The topics all address a personôs individual relationship 
with Jesus.  How do we come to know Jesus?  How do we grow in our faith?  There is a 
simplicity to each teaching, but it provided a great starting point for beautiful small group 
discussions.   
 
   The format for the gatherings is great.  Each evening begins with a meal provided by 
the parish.  It was a bit of a challenge to provide food service on a weekly basis with our 
limited facilities, but it worked out beautifully.  In the course of the program we enjoyed 
pizza, fried chicken, pulled pork, grilled dogs and brats, soup, tacos, and the final 
evening was a pot luck supper.  The meal takes place before viewing the DVD.  Small 
group discussions follow the presentation. 
 
   For those who participated, the consensus was unanimous; it was a great opportunity.  
We hope to offer this program again in the future so that more parishioners may share in 
this uplifting and life-giving program. 
 
   There is more to come:  a performance of Sister Act on July 15, an afternoon of 
reflection by Sr. Pat Duffy on September 16, and our Dinner Dance on October 19! 

Celebrating Life at Holy Cross  
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We're pleased to announce the availability of FORMED, an online library 

of movies, classes, inspirational talks, and a great selection of ebooks and 

other Catholic based programming accessed through your computer.      

 

We are providing this resource free of charge to help our parishioners 

learn and grow in their faith. Normally, an annual subscription to FORMED 

costs a parish $1,750 a year.  There was a generous benefactor who 

created a grant for all the parishes in our Diocese that wished to join.  

The cost to Holy Cross for this year is only $600.  We thought it was a 

good opportunity for our parish to participate.    

 

This is a new tool for all of us.  In the coming weekõs and months ahead 

the Pastoral Team will make some recommendations for specific 

presentations that we find helpful.  Please feel free to explore on your 

own and discover programming that you find inspirational and uplifting.  

Please follow the instructions below to gain access to this wealth of 

material.   

 

Registration is free and easy:  

¶ Go to https://pothc.formed.org  

¶ Click òRegisteró 

¶ Enter your name, email address and desired password  

¶ You can also register using our Parish Code: G3RCZH  

 

Also, once you have signed up, donõt forget to download the free iOS or 

Android app to put FORMED at your fingertips. We hope you will enjoy 

this incredible gift, and please spread the word to others.   

Nourish your soul.  Spread the word.  
 

Blessings, 

Fr. Michael  

Please join our FORMED online community!  

https://pothc.formed.org
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Please mark your calendars for this yearõs Shipwrecked Vacation Bible School at Holy 

Cross which will be held from Monday, July 9, through Friday, July 13, from 10 am to 1pm.  

 

Registration forms for campers can be found on page 15 of the bulletin or on our web 

page, www.pothc.org.  This is for campers only, specifically children who are entering 

grades K through 5 in the fall of 2018.  Please fill out the form and mail in your 

registration, or stop by the Religious Education office to register.    

 

Inquiries regarding this popular, exciting, summer program can be 

made at 265 -2200 ext. 19.  

 

Also, please note that donations are due by June 24th.  Thank 

you for helping with the needed supplies for our program!  

 

        The Rescue Team  

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

HOLY CROSS TRAVEL CLUB 
 

Lancaster & Sight and Sound Theatre:   November 8-9, 2018 

¶ Longwood Gardens:  Famous ñmumò Festival 
¶ Evening performance of ñJesusò at the Sight and Sound Theatre 
¶ Overnight Accommodation at the Eden Resort  
¶ Kreider Farm Tour & Farmerôs Market 
¶ Includes: Hotel, Show, Touring, 1 Breakfast, 2 Lunches, 1 Dinner 

$ 379 per person (double occupancy), $419 Single 
Registration for Holy Cross Parishioners begins Monday, June 25; all others July 5. 
 

Nashville and Memphis:  May 28 - June 3, 2019 ~ Still being planned.   

No sign-ups at this time. 
 

Oberammergau (Germany):  May 18-28, 2020.  Good News, I 

am working with a different company that will offer this tour of Alpine 
Europe along with the famous Passion Play for significantly less than 
previously announced; under $4,000!  More details and sign-up info 
in next weekôs bulletin. 

Fr. Michael 
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LIVE THEATER COMES TO HOLY CROSS! 

Join us for...  

This live theater event performed by members of  
Plaza Theatrical Productions  

takes place in the Worship Center on:  
 

 

SUNDAY, JULY 15TH, 2018  

at 7:00 pm  
 

 
Tickets will be available at all Masses beginning June 23rd 
through July 8th at the table in the Atrium.   
 
Since there will not be a fixed price for the tickets, we ask 
you to make a free will offering.  This is a fundraiser for our 
parish, but we want everyone to have the chance to 
attend.  It is our hope that through your support and 
generosity, this show will again be a successful fundraiser 
for Holy Cross.  Stop by the ñSister Actò table to 
purchase your tickets.  Your donation will be confidential.   
 
Past performances have been enjoyed by many, and we 
are confident that this show will be another amazing event! 
 
This performance is limited to 300 tickets, so please 
purchase your tickets early!  
 

Sister Act  
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30TH ANNIVERSARY DINNER DANCE! 

The Parish of the Holy Cross is 
celebrating its  

30th Anniversary with a  
Dinner Dance!  

 
 

When :    Friday, October 19, 2018 

Where :  The Meadow Club, 

      1147  Route 112, Port Jefferson Station 

Time :     7 - 11 PM 

 
Tickets will be on sale this 

weekend for the dinner dance.  

Cost is $80 per person.  Tickets 

will also be available on the 

weekend of June 30th/July 1st.   

 
 

We need to sell 100 tickets in order to secure 
the date at the Meadow Club.  So, if you are 
planning on coming to the dance, PLEASE 
consider buying your tickets by July 1st.  In 
this way we can be sure we will have the 
dance!!  Thank you.  

 


